

4th July 2024

Dear Alperton Community School, English Department

Subject: Grateful Appreciation for Honouring the Stephen Lawrence Day Foundation with an Art Competition

I hope this letter finds you well. I am writing on behalf of Baroness Lawrence of Clarendon and the Stephen Lawrence Day Foundation to express our sincere gratitude for your recent art competition in honour of our organisation.

We are deeply honoured that you chose to commemorate Stephen Lawrence Day with this meaningful event. By encouraging students to participate in an art competition on themes of fairness, respect, and equality, you have fostered creativity and critical thinking while promoting the values Stephen Lawrence stood for.

Your commitment to promoting social justice and inclusivity is truly commendable. Providing a platform for students to express their ideas through art has empowered them and helped develop empathy and understanding within your school community.

We were delighted by the winning piece of the competition. The talent and thoughtfulness displayed were remarkable. We would be thrilled to feature the winning piece on our website and social media, giving it the recognition it deserves and inspiring others with its message.

Additionally, we would love to showcase more outstanding submissions from the competition. If you could provide us with a few more exceptional pieces, we believe sharing them will celebrate the students' creativity and amplify their voices on important issues.

The Stephen Lawrence Day Foundation is dedicated to honouring Stephen Lawrence's memory and creating a society where everyone is treated with dignity and equality. Collaborations with schools like Alperton Community School are invaluable in our efforts to inspire change and promote social awareness among young people.

Once again, we extend our heartfelt appreciation to Alperton Community School for organising the art competition. Through collaborative efforts like these, we can make a meaningful impact and work towards a society that upholds fairness, respect, and equality. We are deeply grateful for your support and the positive impact you are making on your students' lives.

Yours sincerely,

Jess Neil CEO

www.stephenlawrenceday.org